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WHEN you build it….
It’s time to build the new Cabana. At the last meeting, the board
approved the recommendation of the Cabana Committee and
selected a contractor for the new Cabana.

Now we figure out the best way to pay for it. We’ve gone ahead and
explored our options and now are going to ask your opinion. If you
are on NextDoor, you will see a survey just for Fiesta Gardens
owners, on the options for paying for the Cabana and the necessary
information you need to give us your opinion. (If you’re not on
NextDoor and want to participate in the survey, please email
treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com and we’ll email you a link).

 Some of  thoughts on the subject…
1. If we choose to do a one-time assessment with no dues in-

crease, we save on interest, and we pay for the whole thing
now by those who live here now. Your property value goes
up. And we have a nice new Cabana!

2. If we choose to do a small assessment along with a dues
increase, we pay interest, and we pay over a 20-25 year peri-
od, with everyone that lives here over that time period paying
their share. Your property value goes up. And we have a
nice new Cabana!

Also, very soon, you will have access to an artist’s rendering of the
new Cabana, as well as a floor plan. You’ll be able to see a picture of
what we’re buying. I’ve seen the plans. You’re going to be
impressed. The Cabana Committee has spent the last four-plus
years getting us to this point and are to be commended. It hasn’t
been an easy road, and it took longer than we had hoped, but we’re
so close you can almost smell the paint. Thanks again.

After we get the survey results, when we DO get to the actual
approval process, the most important thing will be that EVERYBODY
VOTES. The VOTE will be the VOTE, and no one will tell you  to
VOTE (they  ask), but please just VOTE. To make these kinds of
decisions, we not only need a majority, we need a quorum. What that
means is that a certain percentage of the membership has to VOTE.
(Seeing a theme here??) Unfortunately, the voting process we must
follow can get expensive, so we only want to do this once.

Enough about that….

The Fiesta Bee
December Newsletter

Volume LXII, Issue 12

The next Board meeting will be

7PM in the cabana.



The Fiesta Bee           Page 2

president@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Strauss

vp@fiestagardenshoa.com
Mike Russell

civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
Rich Neve

  parks@fiestagardenshoa.com
Roland Bardony

poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Stanovcak

 poolmtc@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Muller

  social@fiestagardenshoa.com
Carmen Quaresma

  treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Gross

secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com
Pam Miller

editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
Eleni Hulman

Refreshing the restriping in the neighborhood will begin
soon. Expect some signs and barricades around those
areas.

19th Avenue/Fashion Island Blvd corridor: use the following
link to complete an online survey to put forward your views
on how to improve traffic flow in this area
www.cityofsanmateo.org/corridorsurvey.

 There will be an open house for information and
further public comment for the 19th Avenue/Fashion Island
Blvd corridor on Dec 11th, 7:00 p.m. at the Fiesta Gardens
Cabana.

Get involved in the future of San Mateo! The city is holding
a series of public meetings to get citizens’ input on the
update to the General Plan. There are a number of active
groups out there attending these meetings who support
massive development in San Mateo. If you want your ideas
and opinions heard you need to attend.
General plan website:
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/1537/General-Plan

: Discussion on General Plan, November 23rd, 7:00
p.m., at the San Mateo Police Station.

Did you notice that Measure P was not on the ballot this
month? Information on the recent activities related to
Measure P is in this month’s bee.

I would like to formally introduce Pam Miller as the new FGHOA Secretary. Pam has served on the board in the past and
will be a great asset to us as Secretary. Please join me in welcoming Pam to the team.

As the end of the year approaches, it’s time to start thinking about filling some Board positions. As it stands as of now, we
have at least one, if not more, Board positions available. If you are interested in being on the Board, please shoot me an
email at president@fiestagardenshoa.com. If you didn’t know you were interested, you may be contacted by the
Nominating Committee. We’re always looking for new and future Board Members.

Next Board Meeting – Wednesday, December 5th at the Cabana. See you there.

Happy Holidays to everyone in the Fiesta Gardens Family. Enjoy some fun, food, family and football with those you love
(and maybe some you don’t, but have to!)

Oh and…….VOTE!

http://www.cityofsanmateo.org/corridorsurvey
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/1537/General-Plan
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FGHA Board Meeting
7 p.m., Pool Cabana

Holiday Lights Contest

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

.

Where: City Hall, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 p.m.

The Park and Recreation Commission was established in 1912
makes recommendations to the City Council on acquisition,
development, beautification and maintenance of public parks,
landscape resources, public recreation facilities, budget, and
programs of Park & Recreation activities.

Where: City Hall, Council Chambers
When:  7:00 p.m.

This annual event is co-sponsored by the San Mateo Parks &
Recreation Dept. and the San Mateo Dance Association. Through
the magic of theatre, dance and a lot of hard work by many
volunteers, the San Mateo High School gym is transformed into a
Holiday theatrical production complete with lighting, music,
costumes, choreography and more than 500 dancers. The 46th
Anniversary of this magical production and will feature dancers
currently within the City’s Youth and Adult Dance Programs, as
well as city employees who perform in our famous Reindeer and
the City Dancer’s dance. This year’s production is entitled “The
Snow Tree” and is sure to warm hearts both young and old.
Public sale for tickets begins Monday, November 19th at 9am at
Beresford Rec. Center and King Center.
Where: San Mateo High School, Gymnasium, 506 N. Delaware
When:  5:30 p.m.
Cost: Adults $12.00 / $13.00 at the door
 Children 2-12 years $2/$3 at the door Under 2 free
Contact: (650) 522-7444

http://www.cityofsanmateo.org/corridorsurvey
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/1537/General-Plan
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APPROVED

The Board Meeting, which was held at Fiesta Gardens Pool Cabana, was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 704PM.
Board Members in attendance were: Steve Strauss – President, Mike Russell -- Vice President, Rich Neve – Civic Affairs, Roland
Bardony – Parks Director, Steve Stanovcak -- Pool Operations and Carmen Quaresma -- Social Director. Steve Muller – Pool
Maintenance was absent

Minutes from the September meeting were presented. MOTION to approve by Mike Russell. SECOND by Rich Neve. Motion passed
and September minutes were approved.

Everything is in order. Financial reports available on website.

 Traffic action plan – red curbs being ‘refreshed’, city may start traffic counts near FG Elementary, 19th Ave. / FIB corridor
study meeting 11/8 @ 7PM @ City Hall.

 Ongoing changes to Passages project. More info when available.
 Measure P issue still ongoing. With concerns, contact City Council members.
 Info / Screening re: Hep B at SM Main Library 10/11/18.

Halloween Party 10/27 4:30-6:30PM at the Cabana. Parade, games, food and fun for all. Need volunteers – please contact
Carmen.
Movie Night 9/15 – “Back to the Future” was a success.
Xmas Light contest judging 12/14 Time TBD. Lining up celebrity judges.

 11 sprinkler heads have been changed. Timing to be adjusted.
 Park pathway – track and parking lot should be repaired / replaced within the next year. Bridge may (should) be replaced

soon.
 Large branch broke from tree. Scapes to remove and evaluate whether tree is dead.
 40 bags of sand were replaced at the kiddie park. Thanks to the volunteers for your help.

Absent. No report.

Last day of pool operation is 10/14. 3 more parties scheduled.

        Nothing to report

Applications have been received for Secretary Position. Hope to decide before next meeting.
 Need new block captains for two locations.

 Cabana Committee meeting 10/14 @ 1130AM with bidding contractor and architect to make sure that all components of the
job are included in bid.

Secretary interviews to be held 10/14. Steve Gross to arrange.

Questions were asked about insurance coverage for ‘for profit’ groups using FGHA facilities (i.e. playground use by day
care, tennis lessons, etc.). Per our insurance carrier, we are covered for any and all liability, with the exception of possible
negligence. Park and playground equipment is checked and maintained monthly.

 Questions were asked about how we plan to pay for Cabana project. There are three options that are being considered.
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o Finance 100% of project through one-time assessment.
o Mortgage 100% of project through dues increase.
o Mortgage 50% of project through dues increase plus one-time assessment.

Waiting for actual cost numbers to be determined before decision put to membership. Survey to be done in advance of vote
to gauge preference of membership.

MOTION for adjournment by Mike Russell, SECOND by Steve Stanovcak. Motion passes 7-0.

The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order by Steve Strauss, President, at 7:06 PM.  Board Members in attendance were: Steve
Strauss - President, Mike Russell - Vice President, Rich Neve – Civic Affairs, Roland Bardony – Parks, and Steve Stanovcak – Pool
Operations. Absent: Carmen Quaresma – Social Director, Steve Muller – Pool Maintenance.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all board members, the minutes of the October 3,
2018 meeting were approved.

– Due to pool closure payroll will go down.  $68,000 worth of liens were established, mostly apartments.

th Ave/Fashion Island Blvd survey, tentative meeting at cabana on 12/11.

 was not in attendance, Mike Russell gave report.

cabana.

The next Meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 5, 2018 at 7pm.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:34PM.
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The Halloween Party was a success. Many families came out with delightful costumes. We had pizza, lots
of treats and some fun games for the party. Many thanks to Michelle Bardony, Sara Padilla and David Martin for
your help and generosity.

Don't forget our annual Christmas Light Contest will be on December 14th. Everyone is eligible for the contest this year.
Check the poster for the newly minted categories. We have secured our community judges this year, and they are:
Diane Whitaker (Chair of the Planning Commission), Brad Underwood (Director of Public Works), and Eric Rodriguez
(City Council Member). Thank you to Rich Neve for inviting these great judges for our contest. Individual prizes will be
awarded that evening and the street prize will be awarded separately.

On a final note, the Christmas contest will be my last event. Thank you to everyone who has lent a hand, great and
small, throughout these two years. From Easter Egg hunts, to Christmas Lights, I see that we are such a wonderful
community. Fiesta Gardens is unique because it's still like a neighborhood from years past where our children know
their neighbors and play on the streets, we greet each other driving past and support each other if anyone needs a
hand. I feel the social position is important for our HOA; it allows everyone a chance to get to know each other in a
relaxed setting and come together for our neighborhood. Please consider volunteering for this position.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Board Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, December 5, 2018
7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Steve Gross

4. Board Reports:

i. Civic – Rich Neve

ii. Social – Carmen Quaresma

iii. Parks – Roland Bardony

iv. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

v. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

vi. Vice President – Mike Russell

vii. President – Steve Strauss

5. Old Business

i. Cabana Clubhouse/Bathrooms/Guard House Renovation Update
ii. Christmas Contest Update

6. New Business

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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SEEKING BLOCK
CAPTAIN!

We are in need of block captain for
ANNAPOLIS DRIVE

If you are interested, please contact any Board
member for more information or to volunteer!

Thank You!

SEEKING NEW BOARD
MEMBERS!

By January 1, 2019 we will need
At least one new volunteer Board member for

our Association.

Please contact any Board member for more
information or to volunteer!

Volunteer Board members serve a two year term.
Must be members in good standing.
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